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Dear Kathryn

Re surface water impacts for a proposed sand and gravel extraction works on Lots 428, 431
and 432 on LIV401245 and Lot 257 on LN882

Reference is made to Aurecon’s surface water assessment of the proposed development identified
above, located on the Fitzroy River floodplain. The assessment is documented in the report “Proposed

Sand and Gravel Extraction Facility Hydraulic and Water Quality Assessment”, 15 March 2012 and a
subsequent memo dated 21 June 2012.

It is understood that a further application for ‘Material Change of Use for an Extractive Industry’ to

increase the output from 100,000 tonnes of sand to 250,000 tonnes is to be made. Based on your
email of 26 March 2013, it is understood that:

= the same area of land is to be mined

« the depth of excavation will increase to “as deep as is practical”, potentially 20 metres (from
approximately 10m)

« the footprint of the activities will remain the same.

Based on the above understanding of the proposed modifications, the previous surface water

assessment remains valid. Surface water impacts identified were predominantly caused by proposed
bunds, not from the extraction pit itself.

Should you have any further queries regarding the above matter, please do not hesitate to contact the
undersigned.

Regards

Megan Gould

Senior Water Engineer - Aurecon
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